
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
July 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 
 

“. . . continue ye in my love.” (John 15:9) 
 
As we send out this prayer letter, we thank and praise the Lord our God for His goodness to us 
through Christ Jesus, and we continue in our work to spread the Gospel here in Guatemala. Our 
people are fresh back from a fundamental Bible conference in San Lucas Sacatepéquez, 
Guatemala, and everybody is encouraged now to face the challenges ahead.  
 
Last year, we found it necessary to place the Public School Ministry on hold. We are glad for what 
we were able to accomplish in the time we were there. 
 
At the time of this writing, we are actively involved at three different sites: Cristo Rey, San Jose 
Pinula, and Las Margaritas, Santa Rosa. The work in Cristo Rey is doing quite well, thank God. 
The work in San Jose Pinula continues strong but lacks a permanent meeting place. The work in 
Las Margaritas has a steady attendance but is struggling due to purely human circumstances, 
which we are confident God will overcome in His time. San Jose Pinula has great potential for 
growth, and we are praying that God will provide money to get property in that town. Please help 
us to pray for this! 
 
We have been praying for a 4-wheel-drive pickup truck, and God answered our prayer! To those of 
you who gave to make that request a reality, may God multiply your gift, and may it bear fruit that 
abounds to your account.  
 
On July 18, I will undergo an eye operation and will need a couple of weeks to recover from it. 
Please pray that it will go well! Thank you for your prayers! 
 
In Christ, 
 
Angel Lopez 
Guatemala 
 


